## TO 3100 Pep \$5008



## Sarah Jennings

From:

Malcolm Verney

Sent:

11 August 2014 1

To:

PlanningPolicy

Subject:

North Dorset Local Plan

Dear Sir/Madam

I have studied the Pre- submission Focused Changes to theNorth Dorset Local Plan, in particular those affecting the Blandford area, and I am in complete agreement with these changes.

In my opinion the St Mary's Hill site should have been the preferred site in preference to the Crown Meadows site for the area of the main development for many obvious reasons. It was a great shame, and mystery, that English Heritage were not involved at a much earlier date in the procedures.

I am also very pleased to note that any scheme to develop the land to the south east of Blandford St Mary should re-establish the Trailway on the line of the former railway. The Trailway is a very important local amenity and is used by a large number of people, both local and visiting, for recreational purposes. It is also good to note that the section in the town from Station Court to the Tesco Roundabout is to have better signage to join the two sections together.

Mr M Verney	